KIRKPATRICK FLEMING AND DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A G M HELD ON 9TH MAY 2017
Members present :- Colin Brown, Maureen Sharp, Mike Buckley, Stephen Muir, David Mann 

Councillors present:- Archie Dryburgh
Police:- PC Ewan Fraser
Apologies for absence:- Kath Richardson
Minutes of the last AGM on 10th May 2016 agreed. 

Matters arising from those minutes:- None.

Chairman’s report:- 

An accident last autumn at the junction of the motorway junction 21 with the B7076, and some subsequent near misses, prompted the committee to undertake some research and conduct a survey, to try and gauge the extent of the issue of safety with the junction.  The response was very good, and highlighted the fact that many people have had near misses there, in fact it is a regular occurrence.  This led to a meeting on 9th March with our MSP Oliver Mundell, who was very sympathetic, and said he would see what influence he could bear on getting a satisfactory conclusion.  A meeting with the manager at Welcome Break services regarding the exit signage took place on 29th March, again the manager was sympathetic, and said he would forward our concerns to his superiors.  We await for news from both parties.

Bowling on Wednesday nights is again continuing throughout the summer months.  Unfortunately, a decrease in numbers attending the Monday social afternoons has meant  a cessation of that activity, but it is hoped that it can get going again in the future.  The baby and toddler group continues to flourish, with good attendance each week.

Victoria Hall improvements during the past year include the repointing of the stonework at the front of the hall, the purchase of 10 folding  tables, and the installation of hand driers .

Secretary/Treasurer's report:-

The accounts for the year from 1st April 2016 to 31st March 2017 have been completed and audited. 

On 1st April 2016 the balance in our accounts amounted to £8765.15. During the year our income amounted to £7817.40 and our expenditure amounted to £7559.79. The balance held on 31st March amounted to £9022.76. 

The Minsca Wind Farm application for 2017 has been sent in and the award will partly go towards the purchase of a defibrillator, the cost of the electric hand driers, the purchase of the Christmas tree for outside the hall and ongoing repairs and renovations in the hall and the flat.

Beck Burn Wind Farm is now up and running and we have 2 applications for small awards from the amount of £5,000 we will receive. Some of this amount will also be used towards the cost of the defibrillator. The first meeting of the funding panel will be held on 6th June to consider applications for grants from the main part of community fund.   

Election of Officers:-

All of the Officers stood down and Cllr Archie Dryburgh chaired the meeting while the Election of Officers took place.

Chairperson - Colin Brown

Proposed by Stephen Muir
Seconded by Maureen Sharp
Vice Chairman- Stephen Muir

Proposed by Maureen Sharp
Seconded by Colin Brown
Treasurer- Maureen Sharp

Proposed by Mike Buckley
Seconded by Stephen Muir
Secretary- Maureen Sharp

Proposed by Colin Brown

Seconded by Stephen Muir
Meeting ended. Continued to normal monthly meeting.

Next A G M Tuesday 8th May 2018
